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	Term 1 Week 6	 6 March 2020

March
Tuesday 10	 THS Expo

Information Flyer on page 12	

Friday 10	 Bus Education

Mon 9-Fri 20	 Year 3 School Swimmng Scheme
9:10am to 12:00pm	

Thursday 12	 Selective High School Placement Test 2021

Friday 13	 Infants Assembly 3-6 (2:10pm)
Class item 2S-22 (room 22)

Wednesday 18	 P&C Annual General Meeting 
in the Library at 4:15pm

Friday 20	 Primary Aseembly 3-6 (2:30pm)
Class item 5/6J-36 (room 36)

Friday 20	 Harmony Day
Information to follow

Wednesday 25	 THS Taster Day

Friday 27	 Infants Assembly K-2 (2:10pm)
Class item 1O-18 (room 18)

April 
Thursday  2	 Responsible Pet Visit

10:30am-1:30pm information to follow

Monday 6-7	 PSSA Swimming
Information to follow

Thursday 9	 Easter Hat Parade
Information to follow

Thursday 9	 Last Day of Term 1

Friday 10	 Good Friday

Sunday 12	 EasterDay - Happy Easter

Monday 13	 School Holidays ( 2 weeks)

Monday 27	 Staff Development Day 

Tuesday 28 	 Students Return to school

Congratulations to James Bailey and Chloe 
Smith for being selected in the North West

basketball teams.

more information on page 6 of our Newsletter
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Leonie Byrne, Principal
Composite Classes
At our parent/teacher night someone asked a question 
about the formation of composite classes in stage 3. 

Sometimes the numbers of students in a year group is 
such that if we formed straight classes then they would be 
too big or far too small. 

At Tamworth South what’s best for students is always 
at the forefront of our planning. This year if we had not 
formed composites we would’ve had some classes of 33 
and 35 students so in the best interests of the children we 
formed composite classes. 

These classes are common in many schools and certainly 
not unique to Tamworth South Public School. 
I understand that for some parents the idea of a 
composite class setting is worrying. I would like to share 
some information with you from my perspective as a 
teacher and a parent.

I regard composite classrooms as being optimal for 
student learning for a number of reasons. 

“Straight” classes also include students with a range of 
abilities, ages and social needs. If you scratch the 
surface of a “straight” class you will find a class that 
is composite in nature even though it is identified as a 
“straight” class.  It’s all in the name.

Research suggests there is no obvious difference
between composite and straight grade classrooms in 
terms of academic performance. However, benefits 
relating to student independence, responsibility and work 
habits has been identified. For example, younger 
children within a composite grade generally aspire to 
imitate older children in their work habits, and older 
children enjoy leadership and mentoring opportunities that 
lift their self-esteem.

Our teachers provide a differentiated curriculum, one that 
caters to all children as individuals, according to their 
needs. Positive outcomes for students are largely
dependent on the partnership between the teacher, 
student and the parent.

KW-15

KT-17

KB-16

Tamworth South Public School's 
Kindergarten Classes 2020

Our Kindergarten classes had their photos taken by the 
Northern Daily Leader on Thursday 27 February. 

The class photos will be featured in the Northern Daily 
Leader paper on Thursday 19 March 2020.
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Principal's 
Ribbons

Week 6
Amelia Langenbaker - KB-16
Respectful and motivated student
Sylveista Nean - 3/4J-09
Making great choices and trying to 
support a mate
Tobias Allen - 6A-11
Looking after our environment
Imogen Langford - 1M-20
Thriving on learning and always 
trying 100% to do better.
Jaiden Hampton - KB-16
Putting their best effort in all 
activities
Jamahl Winsor - KB-16
Putting their best effort in all 
activities
Anthony Tunbridge - 5/6H-02
Responsible attitude in class
Johnathan Ross - 1H-19
Creative writing ideas
Maddison Bourke - 4G-05
Showing commitment to learning

New Assembly Rosters 2020
Term 1

Week Date Assembly Class Item

Week 7 13 March Infants K - 2 RM 22       2S-22

Week 8 20 March Primary 3 - 6 RM 36    5/6J-36

Week 9 27 March Infants K - 2 RM 18       10-18

Week 10 3 April Primary 3 - 6 RM 5        4G-05 

Week 11 No Assemblies

This information is subject to change at short notice

Week 5
Assembly Awards

Year K-2 Awards
Students of the Week
Willow Craig, Amelia Langenbaker, Sarah Mahoney, Tymeeka O'Leary, Brodie 
Wheeler, Brayth Townsend, Ronan Tutai-Monk, Lucie Ryan, Bailey Rickard, 
Mia Stevens, Azaleah Waters-Cain.
Achievement Awards
Elizabeth Piper, Skylah Burgess, Preston Crockatt, Kaileah Livermore, Zoey 
Dann, Nevaeh Cubis, Hollie Marshall, Jaylan Leslie, Savannah Wheatley, 
Makenzi Evans, Charli Lucas.

You have been Caught

Catch it Awards
Week 6

Boyd Kenny - 5M-03
Olivia Dugan - 3L-08

Nanziba Anjum - 4W-06
April Miller - 1O-18
Eliza West - 2W-21

Hollie Marshall - 2W-21
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Updated information about COVID-19 (formerly referred to Novel 
Coronavirus) for schools to consider using when communicating with 

parents & caregivers

Dear parent or caregiver, 

The NSW Department of Education is working closely with the NSW Ministry of 
Health in response to the unfolding international COVID-19 
(formerly referred to as Novel Coronavirus) situation.

Further travel restriction 
Effective 1 March 2020 the Federal Government has issued a travel ban on 
foreigners coming to Australia from Iran. Only Australian citizens and permanent 
residents coming from Iran will be allowed entry to Australia, and from 1 March 
they are required to self-isolate for a period of 14 days after departing Iran
consistent with the restrictions for those entering from China. Additionally,
Australians have been advised NOT to travel to Iran.

Updated advice from the NSW Government for parents and affected staff 
regarding COVID -19 is: 
Based on the new Federal Government advise any student or staff member who 
has left, or transited through mainland China since 1 February, Iran since 1 March 
or the Republic of Korea (South Korea) since 5 March, is excluded from child care 
services, school or work for 14 days from the date they left mainland China , Iran 
or the Republic of Korea (South Korea). 

These students or staff members are also required to self-isolate from the 
community for a period of 14 days, as the COVID-19 incubation period can be as 
long as two weeks.

Employees who have visited or transited through mainland China, Iran and The 
Republic of Korea (South Korea) should also refrain from attending school for 
14 days after their departure from China, Iran and The Republic of Korea (South 
Korea). Affected employees are asked to contact their line manager or principal via 
phone/email, to advise of their departure date from China, Iran and The Republic 
of Korea and indicate the numbers of days they will be absent from school based 
on their departure date.

Any confirmed case of COVID-19 will be excluded until they are medically cleared 
to return. 

Close contacts of a confirmed case of COVID-19 will be excluded for 14 days 
since last contact with the confirmed case.

Students and staff who have returned to Australia from mainland China or Iran 
more than 14 days ago and have shown no symptoms are able to return to school. 

The NSW Ministry of Health has processes to identify any close contacts of cases 
confirmed in Australia. Advice about not attending school would be provided to 
these close contacts by the NSW Ministry of Health. 

Consistent with current guidelines, students who are unwell with respiratory illness 
should remain at home until symptoms resolve. In accordance with the NSW 
Department of Education’s current practice, if any student becomes unwell, the 
school will implement infection control guidelines and follow the advice provided 
by the NSW Ministry of Health as appropriate. 

Maintaining good hygiene standards is an important way to reduce the risk of 
acquiring and spreading respiratory infections. 

Parents and caregivers are asked to promote good hygiene, including
handwashing with soap as handwashing is the single most effective way to 
reduce the spread of germs that cause respiratory disease. 

The NSW Ministry of Health has advice and resources about COVID-19 in 
English and Chinese. 

The NSW Department of Education will continue monitoring the COVID-19 
situation and provide parents and caregivers with updated information about the 
virus.  

Parents/Carers

It is important that you notify the 
school if your child has a medical 
condition. This notification should 
occur either at the time of enrolment, 
or if your child is already enrolled, as 
soon after diagnosis as possible.

This ensures that our school 
community provides your child with 
the most effective support possible. 

Please call the school if this
applies to your child, so we can 
share information and clarify each 
other’s expectations.

more photos from 
Class 29RW
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Class 29RW have been experiencing some 
hands on activities and enjoying school life at 
Tamworth South Public School. 

From Healthy Harold visiting us to cooking up 
a storm of delicious pop and people cakes 
along with scrambled eggs on toast.

It didn't take long for the boys to pick up how 
to make some different sounds when playing 
the didgeridoo thanks to Mark's expertise.

Our class has also been learning Gamilaraay 
language with our Science Unit.

We have also made our own drums for music 
thanks to Dustin's nan for collecting the tins 
for our class.

We utilise the new play equipment everyday 
and the development of the boys strength 
and coordination is amazing from it. Turn 
taking and displaying sportsmanship when 
playing games are also improving everyday.

Every week Karly and myself challenge the 
boys with a problem solving activity. 

This week it was putting together a mini 
trampoline which was pretty tough going but 
with the determination of the boys and a 
lending hand from Logan's dad, it was 
achieved and in action the next day.

Feeling a bit stressed? 
Just ask the boys how to make a stress ball 
and they will tell you how to do it.

Keep postered for some more photos from our 
Class 29RW in the newsletter over the term.



Newsletter	 Page 6

Parent FAQ document for the student survey:
I am delighted that this term, our school, like many other 
public schools in the state, will participate in a Department 
of Education initiative: the Tell Them From Me student 
feedback survey. 

The survey measures factors that are known to affect 
academic achievement and other student outcomes. The 
focus of the NSW-wide survey is on student wellbeing, 
engagement and effective teaching practices. 

More information about the survey is available at:
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au

The survey is a great opportunity for our students to 
provide us with valuable and quick feedback on what 
they think about school life, how engaged they are with 
school and the different ways that teachers interact with 
them. More than 6,300 schools in Australia and around the 
world have used Tell Them From Me to survey 5.4 million 
students. Capturing the voices of our students will help 
improve how we do things at our school. 

I want to assure you that the survey is confidential. The 
survey is conducted online and will typically take less than 
30 minutes to complete. It will be administered during 
school hours between 9 March and 8 May. Participating in 
the survey is entirely voluntary.

A consent form and FAQs for parents/carers about the 
survey is being sent home with students. If you do not 
want your child or children to participate, please return the 
form to school by 13/3/2020.

Copies of the form and FAQs are available from:
http://surveys.cese.nsw.gov.au/information-for-parents.

Project: Green Schools Tamworth Square
Help plant a greener future for our primary school.

Tamworth South Public School are participating in the 
upcoming campaign at Tamworth Square, 
Project:Green Schools, where we will be in the running to 
win 1 or 2 Sustainable Garden Packs for our students.

It’s as easy as visiting Tamworth Square to - shop, earn, 
grow!

Simply spend $20.00 at their specialty stores or $60.00 in 
Coles or Kmart to receive a biodegradable QR token.

* After scanning the QR code you will be prompted via 
Facebook Messenger to earn points for Tamworth South 
Public School to win the major prize.

To say thank you, place the token into our compost bin at 
Tamworth Square once you have voted. The school with 
the most tokens has an added chance to win a runner-up 
prize!

Prize Details 
Major Prize: Sustainable Garden Pack 
valued at $2,250 
Runner-up Prize: Sustainable Garden Pack valued at 
$1,690
Gifts: Each school will be gifted the compost bin used to 
collect their tokens in-centre.

Charter Hall and Tamworth Square are dedicated to 
enriching the community in which we operate. Growing a 
sustainable future is the way we deliver on our purpose, to 
secure a better future for all.

As such all signs/collateral used for this campaign are 
made from 100% recycled and biodegradable materials.

*Terms and Conditions apply.
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Weekly Tip
Behaviour and expectations

Creating clear expectations, routines, and consistency 
means kids are able to predict the kind of behaviour that’s 
acceptable. 

Remember, it takes time and practice to understand and 
learn new routines - but here are some tips to help.

zzChildren need and want boundaries. Like any 
relationship, the best way to do this is through 
communication. Let your child know what is going to 
happen and what you expect from them.

zzThe key points of boundary creation are: set the 
routine, give them notice, be predictable, and be 
consistent.

zzSchools use signals (e.g. a bell) to indicate when 
they need children to stop an activity, or change 
focus. You could make your own sound signal. 

As an example, when it’s nearly time to leave the park, 
communicate and set the expectation. Let your child 
know they have 5 minutes left and get them involved by 
allowing them to help you set a timer on your phone or 
watch. This way, they will know what the alarm means 
and expect to change their focus when they hear it.

 

 

  

 

 

A broad 
curriculum 

offering academic, 
practical and 

creative learning 
opportunities, 

taught by a 
cohesive, 

collaborative team  

 

Established in 1939 
we have a tradition of 

pride in our school 
with core values of 
respect, excellence 

and fairness 

 

 
Vision Statement 

“Proudly committed to 
producing thinking, 

well-educated, skilled, 
flexible and caring 
people capable of 
confident effective 

participation in society.” 
 

 

Farrer Memorial Agricultural High School 
585 Calala Lane, Tamworth NSW 2340 
 

6764 8600  www.farrer.nsw.edu.au 
 

This is your opportunity to tour our campus 
and see what Farrer can offer your son 

OPEN DAY 2020 
WEDNESDAY 18TH MARCH 

8.30 – 2.00PM 
 We are the only boys’ agricultural Government selective school in 
Australia. Farrer has established an enviable reputation as a centre of 
excellence in academics, agriculture, welfare and sports programs. 
Catering to the education of both day and boarding students Farrer is set 
on 191 hectares of prime agricultural land, 10 kilometres from Tamworth, 
New South Wales.  
 

 
              

          
          
       

       
 

Register online at Farrer 

by Monday 16th  March 2020 
6764-8607 – Kerry Hussey – Enrolments Officer 

Wear casual clothing & bring a hat. 
Refreshments and a light lunch will be served. 
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Friday 13th March is National Ride2School Day.

The Ride2School Program is a behaviour change initiative that encourages safe 
& active travel for students to school while improving school education outcomes.
 

Safe riding includes wearing helmets & ensuring they are properly fitted, 
regular maintenance on bikes, scooters & skateboards, ensuring young children 
are supervised while riding and selecting a safe route to ride (the shortest route 
isn't necessarily the safest).
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Sports News

Sports Information
Over the next couple of months there will be trials 
coming up for North West teams. 

While ALL students are encouraged to participate in the 
schools knockout teams North West trials are a little 
different. As a school we are only allowed to nominate 4 
students for these trials.

Teachers that are attached to a particular sport nominate 
students based on skills, ability and sportsmanship. It is 
for this reason that notes are not given to any student 
that asks for one.

I do encourage students to participate in the school 
teams and hope you can appreciate the North West 
process.

Keryn Antzakles
Tamworth South Public School

Tamworth South Netball Club Wants 
You!!

Welcome to all new and returning players, boys and 
girls!

Our netball club caters for players of all abilities, 
with players involved in the local Tamworth Netball 
Association Winter Saturday competition in a broad 
range of age and ability groups. 

Training sessions are usually at school, on an arranged 
afternoon.

We enter individuals in the Net Set Go Program for 
children aged 5-7years.
We also have teams in the following divisions:
8-9 years (play at 12pm Saturdays, during Terms 2&3)
10 years (play at 12pm Saturdays, during Terms 2&3)
11-12 years (play at 1pm Saturdays, during Terms 2&3)

If you would like to play for Tamworth South Netball 
Club, we recommend using the Active Kids government 
subsidy (available online or at Services NSW) to 
contribute to registration costs.

Any questions, please speak to Belinda Meppem at 
school in room 2 or Lauren Hempstead in rooms 3.

We also hope to hold a registration and information 
session at school in room 2 on:

Saturday 14 March 2020 at 10:00am - 12:00pm

Champions in our eyes
Last week Friday 28 February our girls cricket team 
travelled to Gunnedah to play Gunnedah South in the 
Cricket Knock Out. 

We won the toss and elected to bat. A great effort was 
made by the girls with us all out for 38. Gunnedah went 
into bat, however were a little stronger and ended up 
winning with 39 runs.

It was an amazing effort by the girls, they learned skills 
of sportsmanship and new cricket skills throughout the 
day.

Well done girls, you did Tamworth South proud!

Emily Brooks
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Canteen Volunteers Needed
Our school canteen is run with the invaluable help of 
volunteers. If this is something that you would be 
interested in and would be able to help us, please phone 
Michelle Weber on 6765 9863 or pop into the canteen 
and see us.

No set hours - any help is appreciated.
Tamworth South Canteen
When:
Weekly, Fortnightly Monthly 

Hours:
9:00am to 2:00pm

Parents and Citizens
Our P&C meetings are held in the Library on the third 
Wednesday of the month at 4:15pm. 

All Parents, Grandparents and Guardians are welcome 
to attend. We welcome new volunteers and members.

Next P&C Meeting Wednesday 18 March 2020 in the 
Library at 4:15pm.

Our next P&C meeting is important it is our (AGM) 
Annual General Meeting. All positions at this meeting 
will be declared vacant. 

We hope that you are able to join us and become 
part of our P&C team.

P&C Clothing Pool
We are looking for a volunteer to run the school clothing 
pool. Opening time 8:40am - 9:10am.

In you would like to know more information  please 
connect us on tspspandc@gmail.com or you can leave 
a message at the office and it will be passed on to the 
Clothing Pool. 
Clothing Pool hours for Term 1
The clothing pool will be open every Tuesday and 
Wednesday from 8:40am until 9:10am.

Canteen News
Late lunch orders
Due to large numbers of late lunch orders and emergency 
lunches, the Canteen Committee has decided that 
any orders after 9:30am will be sandwiches ONLY NO 
exceptions.

NO Phone Orders Accepted:
Unfortunately due to the large numbers of lunch 
orders the Canteen is unable to process anymore 
phone orders. All orders are to be placed at the 
Canteen.
Canteen Meeting- Wednesday 18 March 2020 in the 
Library at 4:00pm

The school canteen runs on volunteers and we are in 
need of some more volunteers ready for immediate start.

Canteen Roster
9 March - 13 March
Monday			  Kerry Cramp, Annette Ward
Tuesday			  Annette Ward 
Wednesday		 Amanda Bailey
Thursday 			  Annette Ward
Friday 			  Amanda Bailey

16 March - 20 March
Monday			  Kerry Cramp, Annette Ward
Tuesday			  Annette Ward 
Wednesday		 Amanda Bailey 
Thursday 			  Annette Ward
Friday 			  Amanda Bailey

Michelle Weber
Canteen

Volunteers
Needed

If you are available to help with our Breakfast Club on 
any week day from 8:00am-9:30am we would value 

your contributions.

Please contact Michelle Weber on 6765 8426.

Bread Tags
Room 22 have started collecting bread tags again. But we 
need your help!   
Please send your bread tags to school.
Students can drop their bread tags off in the Library or 
Room 22.
Thank you from Mrs Smith and the students of 2S-22
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 Advertising Space Available
If you would like to advertise your buisness in the 
Tamworth South Public School newsletter, please 
contact the school on 6765 8426 for our advertising 
charges. 


